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Oceanography 

50 years 

Donald Gordon : Beluga Award Winner 

Picture captions (clockwise from the top): Patrick 

Potter (Chairman, BIO-OA Beluga Award Commit-

tee) congratulates Don Gordon after presenting him 

with the 2012 Beluga Award (seen in the inset) 

(Photo: Kelly Bentham); David McKeown (Don 

Gordonôs nominator) presents his testimonial with 

Don and Joleen on the beach in the background; 

Don Gordonôs family looks on as Don makes his 

acceptance speech.; Joleen (Donôs wife), Heather 

Gordon (Donôs daughter) and Mark MacLean 

(Heatherôs husband).  
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Beluga Award Ceremony 

Donald Gordon received his Beluga Award at a ceremo-

ny in the William Ford Auditorium at BIO on 24 May 

2012 with family, friends and colleagues in attendance. 

David McKeown, who had nominated Don for the Belu-

ga Award, gave the testimonial and remarked that Donôs 

greatest talent was pulling together, inspiring and man-

aging multi-disciplinary research teams. David also not-

ed the  enthusiastic support for Donôs nomination in the 

many supporting letters. After the ceremony a luncheon 

was enjoyed by BIO-OA members and guests at 

MacAskillôs restaurant in Dartmouth. 

COME AND CELEBRATE 

BIOôs 50th ANNIVERSARY! 

On 25 October 2012 BIO turns 50. It was on 25 October 

1962 that the Institute was officially opened.  To celebrate 

this anniversary BIO has planned a series of events for 24-25 

October 2012 to which all BIO-Oceans Association members 

are invited. 

On 24 October a one-day scientific symposium will be held 

to review and discuss the current issues of science, adaptation 

and mitigation dealing with climate change in the 

oceans.  This public symposium will consist of invited guest 

lectures in the morning, followed by two facilitated panel 

discussions in the afternoon. 

That evening the BIO-Oceans Association will host a recep-

tion at the Brightwood Golf and Country Club in Dartmouth 

from 5:00-7:00 pm.  Special guests will be the 50th anniver-

sary honorees, i.e., those staff members who were working at 

or for BIO in 1962. However, we hope that as many of you 

and your partners will come as well. The reception will in-

clude a cash bar, yummy munchies and a chance to catch up 

with your former colleagues. 

25 October will see the 50th Anniversary Gala in the Bill 

Ford Auditorium of the Institute, starting at 2:00 pm -- but 

you'd better get there early if you want to have a seat. There 

will be large TV screens set up in the cafeteria to enable the 

overflow to see the ceremony. Featured in the event will be 

the presentation of the Crystal Awards, aimed at giving 

recognition to BIO research and development project teams 

that have shown ingenuity, imagination, and that have made 

extraordinary contributions to government programs and/or 

international research initiatives over the past 50 years; intro-

duction of the honorees; a slide show illustrating the history 

of the Institute; music; and a return (and final?) appearance 

by BIO's beloved former dance troupe, the Trompederos. As 

at any government occasion, there will also be a few speech-

es. The afternoon will end with a reception in the cafeteria 

areas where attendees will be able to view posters of the 

Crystal Award winning projects. 

We hope that many of you, including those who have moved 

away from the Halifax-Dartmouth area, will join in this cele-

bration of 50 years of great science and wonderful friend-

ships. 

Halifax Regional Municipality has designed and executed a plant-

ing to commemorate BIOôs 50th Anniversary. The planting is 

located  in Leighton Dillman Park on Alderney Drive in Dart-

mouth.  

ANNUAL BIO-OA SUMMER PICNIC BBQ 

Tuesday, 21 August 2012 (starting at 2:00 pm) 

 (Rain date 23 August) 

Come gather at Georgina and Ted Phillipsô home (112 

Craigview Drive, Glen Haven) on beautiful St. Margaretôs 

Bay.  Bring your own food for the grill and something for 

the pot-luck table (appetizer, salad or dessert). The BIO-OA 

will provide tea, coffee and eating utensils. Bring your bath-

ing suits and towels if youôre keen on having a swim! Please 

contact Georgina (ph: 823-3401; tandgphillips@eastlink.ca) 

for any additional details. A map and directions will follow 

by email closer to the date.  

Captain Claude Ball, died 27 June 2012, Master of the CSS 

Kapuskasing, CSS Baffin, and CNAV Sackville. 

Martin Frank Blaxland, died 22 May 2012, Administration. 

Marjorie J. Ford,  died 10 June 2012, wife of the former 

Director and Founding Father of  BIO, Dr. William F. Ford 

(d. 1992). 

Alan Cameron Grant, died 14 June 2012, geologist, GSC  

Atlantic. 


